
Faculty Senate

Friday, September 25th, 2015
Battle Mountain – BM 1 Elko – GTA 130; Ely – GBC 118;

Pahrump – PVC 124; Winnemucca – GBC 115
          Meeting Minutes

I. Roll call
Voting Representatives: John Rice, Stephen Theriault, Michael Whitehead, Norm Whitaker, Cindy Hyslop, Jill Chambliss, Staci Warnert, Mardell Wilkins, Carrie Gaxiola, David Freistroffer, Wendy Charlebois, Jodi Gerrits, Jan King, Brandis Senecal, Ping Wang, Tim Beasley
Absent Voting Members: Cherie Jacques (P), Du Xunming, Tom Reagan 
Other Members Present: Josh Webster, George Kleeb, Brandy Nieslen, Glen Tenney, David Douglas, Earl Owen, Cindy Hyslop, Greg Brorby, Justine Stout, John Newman, Sherri Sanchez, Pete Bagley, Scott Gavorsky, Lora McCarty, Niki Reggiatore
Visitors: Greg Brorby
Greg is the new foundation director and received his bachelor’s degree in electrical engineering. He is coming to GBC from NV Energy. Greg is currently working on his MBA and has been a trustee for Great Basin College for 10 years. Greg has also been involved in Rotary Club, Chamber Board of Directors (past chairman) and NNDRA. Greg noted that a major donor event was held in April, and Great Basin College has been seeing the success from that event. Greg would like to know what faculty’s priorities and needs are so he can see if the foundation can assist.

II. Call to order:  Action
Mary Doucette called the regular meeting of Faculty Senate to order at 9:00 a.m. on September 25th, 2015.
III. Approval of minutes:  Action
 A motion was made by Stephen Theriault and seconded by Mardell Wilkins to approve the August 28th, 2015, Faculty Senate Minutes.  The motion passed unanimously. 
IV. GUEST/PUBLIC COMMENT- None
V. senate chair report:  Information
a. Positive things (in packet)-
Chair Doucette has posted the positive events and efforts that are going on around campus. She encourages everyone to read it.
b. Part-Time Representative- 
Sheri Sanchez was elected as a representative. The senate is looking for one more representative.
c. Short Termination and Transfer Notice
This will come to December board meeting. Chair Doucette does feel that GBC will need to make a comment in December and mentioned this is a concern with everyone not just GBC. She also noted that the regents are driving this, not the chancellor. 
COMMittee reports
a) Academic Standards – Written Report 
b) Part-time Instructors –No Report
c) Assessment – No Report 
d) Budget & Facilities –  Verbal Report
Dave Douglas reminded faculty that equipment request forms on due next Thursday, October 1st.

e) Compensation & Benefits – No Report 
f) Curriculum & Articulation –  Written Report/Action 
Josh Webster presented that only 3 out of the 5 initial items will be voted on. 

	Course 
	Description

	DT 106
	Credit Change: Change credit from “1-6” to “1-8” 

Catalog Change: Remove “Course may be repeated up to two times” from Catalog Description.

	WELD 150
	Credit Change: Change credits from “3” to “.5-3”

	ELM 127
	Credit Change: Change credits from “3” to “.5-3”


Motion made by Jan King, seconded by Mike Whitehead, One abstention, Motion carries

g) Department Chairs –  Written Report/Action
Cindy Hyslop asked to vote on 2 positions being filled. These positions would replace John Newman (Winnemucca), and Frank Daniels (Ely).
There are two other positions that need to be filled. Funding to fill those positions will be brought from the 4% increase in student fees. The fees will support one English instructor and one in CTE department. These positions are not up for vote during this meeting.

Stephen Theriault made a motion, Wendy Charlebois seconded, and there was one abstention. Motion carries.
Comments:

Cindy Hyslop mentioned that they are working on the prioritization of positions. She also made note that department chairs is an open meeting and anyone should feel free to attend. In 2-3 years there will be 7 positions that will lose their grant funding. Next year there will be 2 more positions filled from increase in student fees and this is where prioritization will take place. If a position needs to be refilled, Department Chairs will need written justification to review and consider position refills.

Steve Theriault asked for a sense of senate to make a recommendation to Department Chairs to refill ending grant funding positions before hiring new positions. Faculty felt that they needed to be more informed and this will be brought up again at the next meeting
h) Distance Education –  Verbal Report/Action
Distance Education committee met on the 17th and the first order of business is to get approval of the recorded use policy. The senate approved the policy with wording change.
Previous 

“Otherwise recordings shall not be viewed by others except with due cause regarding prohibited activities within a class setting.” 

In exchange

“Otherwise recordings shall not be viewed by others except with due cause regarding violations of NSHE or GBC policy.”

Motion of amendment made by David Freistroffer, seconded by John Rice, three abstentions. Motion carries
Motion to approve policy with amendment made by David Freistroffer, seconded by John Rice, three abstentions. Motion carries

i) Faculty & Administrative Evaluations – Verbal Report 
Norm Whitaker informed the senate that questions came up in the new evaluation form. When the old evaluation form was created, there were discrepancies in the rating formulas. Norm is currently comparing the old evaluation form with the new form. Norm also brought up that scores can be skewed based on department sizes. Smaller departments will be look at on an individual basis. The committee will meet again today and then again next week to review the whole form. All faculty should be able to review the form by the next executive meeting.
j) Faculty/Staff Safety – No Report
k) Gen Ed Ad Hoc Committee –  No Report
l) Library – No Report
m) Personnel – No Report 
n) Student Relations – No Report 
Non-senate Committees
o) A.C.E. – Verbal Report
Brandy Nielsen shared upcoming events:

· GBC Art Gallery- Patty Fox’s art is currently on display. The reception will be held on October 8th from 4-6pm
· Oct 29th- Black and White Movie night 5:30 – 8pm. 
· A Ted Talks will occur later in the semester

· Brandy asked for attendance as well as faculty to invite their students.
p) Behavioral Intervention Team – No Report

q) Child Care Center Advisory Committee – No Report

r) Humanities – Verbal Report
Scott Gavorsky gave an overview on the Virtual Humanities center. The website is up and running. Scott’s current project with the Humanities Center is collecting content, cleaning up and filling the site. Scott presented the Humanities Toolkit. The toolkit holds teaching tools, techniques, rubrics, assignments, etc. Scott asked faculty to share items that they may find successful and contribute these items to the toolkit.

 Scott would also like faculty to share any other projects that they are working on and how they can share them and advertise with the Humanities Center. Scott also mentioned the Challenge Grant and showcasing GBC not only as teaching students content but teaching students to become leaders 5 or 10 years down the road. 
s) iNtegrate 2 Ad Hoc – Written Report

t) TAACCCT – No Report

u) TEC – Written Report

FOUR-YEAR COMMITTEE REPORTS
v) Bachelor of Arts in Integrative Studies – No Report
w) Bachelor of Applied Science – No Report
x) Career & Technical Education (CTE) – No Report

y) Health Sciences & Human Services – No Report

VI. UNFINISHED BUSINESS – None  
VII. NEW BUSINESS - None
VIII. INFORMATION
· Native American Club is being reestablish
· The Gay Straight Alliance had their first meeting and had enough attendees to start a club
· The Puppy 5k will be on October 17th and is organized by the Family Resource Center 
· All reports are due by noon on the Tuesday before faculty senate.
IX. PUBLIC COMMENT –
Scott Gavorsky asked if Faculty Senate could keep an eye on the merit pay issue. Mary followed that the chancellor has come up with a faculty compensation committee. 
Wendy Charlebois added that people should participate in the 5k for the Family Resource Center because they offer multiple services to the community.
X. ADJOURNMENT – Action 

It was moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:00 a.m. 
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